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1. Grand Junction Housing Authority Village Park Apartments Fee Request: 
 A request to have the City pay certain development fees for Village Park 

Apartments, a proposed affordable multi-family development, consisting of 72 
units, located at 28 ¼ Road and Patterson Road.      Attach W-1 
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Topic:  Grand Junction Housing Authority Village Park Apartments Fee Request 
Staff (Name & Title):  Tim Moore, Public Works and Planning Director 
                                     Kathy Portner, Neighborhood Services Manager 

 
Summary:  
 
A request to have the City pay certain development fees for Village Park Apartments, a 
proposed affordable multi-family development, consisting of 72 units, located at 28 ¼ 
Road and Patterson Road. 
 
Background, Analysis and Options:  
 
The Grand Junction Housing Authority Village Park property, located at 28 ¼ Road and 
Patterson Road, consists of 6.7 acres and is zoned PD.  The Housing Authority is 
proposing to build 72 affordable rental units in Phase I of the development and 60 units 
in Phase II.  The PD zoning allows for the number of units proposed.  The project will 
go through a Major Site Plan Review process.  Construction of Phase I is anticipated to 
begin by late summer.   
 
The Housing Authority is requesting assistance with the development fees associated 
with Phase I of the project.  The Comprehensive Plan identifies the need to provide a 
broader mix of housing types in the community to meet the needs of a variety of 
incomes, family types and life stages.  In addition, the Grand Valley Housing Strategy 
identified a 10-year demand for 440 rental units annually.  Although market conditions 
have changed dramatically, the Housing Authority is seeing an increasing need for 
affordable housing.  The Village Park Apartments will help meet those needs.   
  
 
Board or Committee Recommendation: 
 
NA 
 
Financial Impact/Budget:  
 
The applicant is requesting the City pay the following development fees: 

• TCP    $127,368 
• Parks fee   $  16,200 
• Sewer PIF   

Total    $319,824 
$176,256 

 

Date:  March 8, 2012  

Author:   Kathy Portner  

Title/ Phone Ext: Neighborhood 

Services Manager/1420 

Proposed Meeting Date: 

 March 21, 2012  

   



 
 
These fees would be covered by the General Fund through a transfer into the TCP 
Fund, Parkland Expansion Fund, and Joint Sewer Fund respectively. The Housing 
Authority hopes to break ground by late summer of 2012; however, payment of the 
development fees could be deferred to 2013, otherwise, a supplemental appropriation 
would be made in 2012. 
 
Legal issues: 
 
NA 
 
Other issues: 
 
NA 
 
Previously presented or discussed: 
 
NA 
 
Attachments: 
 

• Letter of Request 
• Location Map 
• Project Narrative 
• Conceptual Plan 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Village Park Location Map 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 



 
 

 
 


